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July Events 
 

July 13, 11:30 A.M.  Seniors Meeting 

July 16, 6:00 P.M.  Appreciation Party 

July 16, 7:00 P.M.  Captains’ Meeting, 

    Schützen Club 

July 16-18   Schützenfest 

July 18, 2:00 P.M.  Genealogy Meeting 

July 31 5v5 Soccer 

Tournament 

__________________________________________________________ 

 

August Events 

 

August 6, 7:30 P.M.  General Meeting 

August 10, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 

August 15, 2:00 P.M. Genealogy Meeting 

 

 

All events crossed out above have been 

cancelled. There is no general meeting in July. 

The Appreciation Party will be rescheduled for 

a future date. 

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – Ted Hoerstmann, 513-404-3139 
Vice President – Anna Stukenborg, 859-221-8334 

 

Membership (New Members) – Rita Musbach, 513-793-1148 
Membership (Current) – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

Sick Committee – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Sängerchor – Dale Sunderhaus, 513-604-6074 
Schützen Club – Aaron Callahan, 513-406-3188 

Seniors – OPEN 
Soccer Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  
The Journeymen Group – Anna Stukenborg, 859-221-8334 

House & Grounds – Walt Gerbus, 513-543-9877 
 

Kolping Center 
Clubhouse Rentals – 513-851-7951 then press 1 
Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 
Hall – 513-851-7951 then press 4 

 

 
 

A special congratulations to  

Erich and Ursula Meyer 

who are celebrating their 75th 

wedding anniversary 

on July 11th! 

All the best, and many more! 

A Note from the Editor 
 

Schützenfest is right around the corner, and there is a 

lot of information in this issue relating to this most 

important fundraiser. Please see pp. 2, 3, 8, 9 and 10. 

If you would like to volunteer to help out, please see 

the contact information on p. 3. There is also a special 

keg tapping at the Hofbräuhaus on Wednesday, June 

30, 2021 in honor of Schützenfest, with the keg 

tapping being done by our King Randall and Queen 

Katrina. An E-mail blast was sent out on June 24th 

with the details. 
 

Let’s pray for good weather, as we come out of this 

long, dark winter of COVID-19! 

    Nancy Pelzel  
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Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 
 in the month of July ! 

 
 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Linda Irlbacher Jul 2 

Michael Meyer Jul 2 

Alfred Redder Jul 2 

Eric Von den Benken Jul 2 

Therese Stricker Jul 4 

Joseph Wolterman Jul 4 

Ralph Hite Jul 5 

Aaron Manter Jul 5 

Tim Tensing Jul 5 

Raymond Miller Jul 6 

Mike Bodkin Jul 7 

Don Murnan Jul 7 

Angela Pohlabeln Jul 7 

Frank Albers Jul 8 

Rebecca Hollis Jul 8 

Joseph Hollmann Jul 8 

Vincent P. Meyer Jul 8 

Ken Rieder Jul 9 

Joe Kennedy Jul 10 

Wayne Ramsey Jul 10 

Neil Geoppinger Jul 12 

Richard Valentino Jul 12 

Chris Ruwe Jul 14 

Regina Wolterman Jul 14 

Linda Knizner Jul 16 

Ray Muench Jul 16 

Mischell Wolfram Jul 16 

Carl Wurzelbacher Jul 16 

 

 
First Name Last Name Birthday 

Dan Fischer Jul 17 

Eric Muench Jul 17 

Michael Schmidt Jul 17 

Sylvia Nadler Jul 18 

Sharon Riley Jul 18 

Monica DeFranco Jul 19 

Ann Gerbus Jul 19 

Ralph Ostendorf Jul 19 

Anna Stukenborg Jul 19 

Heinz Kalkhoff Jul 20 

Michael McCarthy Jul 20 

Chuck Merk Jul 20 

Manfred Schnetzer Jul 21 

Josef Seidl Jul 21 

Helen Mueller Jul 22 

Theresa Beiter Jul 23 

Dottie Nissen Jul 24 

Mark Aufderbeck Jul 25 

Chien Vu Jul 25 

Heddy Freese Jul 26 

Clem Sunderman Jul 26 

John Berretz Jul 27 

Joan Kuderer Jul 27 

Christopher Schrand Jul 27 

Reinhold Schwegmann Jul 27 

Harry Schwietering Jul 27 

Mike Freudiger Jul 29 

   

 

Schützenfest 2021 – Pampered Chef Party 

 
Who loves Pampered Chef AND would LOVE some of our new  2021 products??? Support the Schützenfest Basket 

Booth with your orders. This will allow us to have an amazing basket to raffle off in July at the festival. From now 

until July 4, shop our many new products, new takes on old favorites and the classics.  

 

Follow this link to shop 24/7 and share with friends and family so they don’t miss out: 

 

https://www.pamperedchef.com/party/shchutzenfest2021 

 

Did I mention our newly redesigned stoneware is now dishwasher safe? 

 

Any question, call Barb Hessler at 513-520-8664. 
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I would like to thank each and every one of you for your 

thoughts, cards and prayers during the difficult time 

when Elaine passed away. I really appreciate all of your 

thoughtfulness. 

 

     Sincerely, 

     Ted Wilke 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Sick & Shut-Ins 
 

Regina Albers   Margaret Gerdes  

Bernie Brunsman  Vince Meyer  

Nancy Finke   Linda Knizner  

Rosie Dechering  Gene Bertke 

Dolly Fleischer  
 

Please take time out of your busy schedule for these 

folks, and send a card or give them a call.  Please 

continue to pray for these people and others you may 

know about, and don’t forget to contact Christa Olding 

if you want someone on the prayer list. 

 

     Christa Olding 

     513-385-1476 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

NOTICE 
 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President 

of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement 

Committee members.  In order that the membership 

can be aware that a member has died, the family of the 

decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice 

that the decedent is a member of the Kolping Society 

and at what time Kolping members should assemble for 

prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by the 

family and the Kolping representatives.)  
 

The members of the Bereavement Committee are:   
 

Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Marilee Uhlhorn, 513-661-0414 

Helene Schrand, 513-741-9780 

Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 

 

 

 
 

Kolping Golf League 
 

The Kolping Golf League began its 28th season on 

April 15, 2021.  Play is held at Beech Creek Golf 

Course each Thursday at 1831 Hudepohl Lane, 

45231, off Hamilton Avenue just outside Mt. 

Healthy.   

 

We play a scramble format with three or four 

golfers per team, depending on how many show 

up. Teams are determined by the luck of the draw. 

Tee times begin at 9:30.  Please arrive by 9:15.   

 

Each week, you will have different people on your 

team. Men and women are welcome and one need 

not be a member of the Kolping Society to 

participate. It’s just a fun way to spend a Thursday 

morning!   

 

We are pleased to welcome five new players this 

year – Kevin Luther, Tim McCullough, Andrew 

Jessop, Steve Unkrich, and Gary Bowron. 

 

Contact Tom Musbach for more information: (513) 

793-1148. 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Schützenfest Volunteers Needed 
 

As you all know, we are closing in on Schützenfest, 

our largest fundraiser of the year. We have been 

busy contacting members to volunteer their time 

to help in this endeavor and we hope that you will 

all find time in your schedules the weekend of July 

16, 17, and 18 to come out and help. There are 

many opportunities over the three-day event to 

support Kolping. 

 

If you have not been contacted to get on the 

schedule, please call Donna Faulk at 513-257-8819 

or Rita Musbach at 513-240-1276. 

 

Thank you! 
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Message from Fr. Dan, Our Praeses 
 

I went to the hospital yesterday and had a little 

surgery. Over three years ago, the cardiology team 

thought I might have atrial fibrillation. So they 

implanted a little device above my ribs, under my 

skin, to monitor my heart. Nothing appeared in 

over three years of monitoring. Now the battery 

wore out. When the doctor told me this news, he 

asked me if I wanted to have a new device 

implanted; I said no. When he asked if I wanted the 

device removed, I said yes. I figured I was better off 

without a foreign device on top of my ribs. Anyway, 

the doctor did not recommend another one. 

  

Personal decisions like this are not easy to make, 

and I do have second thoughts. But the cardiologist 

saw nothing to recommend, except continuing my 

activities, staying on a healthy diet, and having 

regular checkups. He always says I am his 

healthiest patient, but I take that with a grain of 

salt. 

 

As a priest, I have encountered situations where 

individuals were near death, including members of 

my own family. What a difference faith makes. Just 

today I received word that one of my fellow 

Franciscans, my co-worker in the Philippines, Max 

Hottel, had passed home to the Lord. He had 

worked many years in the Philippines, returned to 

the States and was working with Native Americans 

at an Arizona reservation south of Tucson. He 

continued his work until cancer took him down. 

When we last talked on the phone, he was in 

Hospice care in Tucson. He joined the saints in 

heaven, I feel sure.  

 

While we are looking forward to Schϋtzenfest, we 

should also remember our Kolping members in our 

prayers. Prayer can change us, if we allow God’s 

grace to take hold of us, change us and prepare us 

for eternal life.  

 

Blessings,   Fr. Dan Kroger, OFM 
 

 

 

 
 

Soccer Club News 
 

We are excited for the dance this weekend in the 

new concession/bar area. Pray that this 

wonderful weather keeps for the weekend. 

 

We had to push back the start of our 7v7 adult 

(18+) league until July 9th. It will run for eight 

weeks. If you are interested, please sign up at 

www.kolpingsc.com or please contact Will Ward 

at: wward.kolpingsoccer@gmail.com 

 

Strikers and Keepers Camp just finished up. We 

had about 50 campers. We will also have 

Technical Skills Camp on July 12-15, followed by 

a camp hosted by Everton FC, on July 19-23. Visit 

www.kolpingsc.com for more information and to 

sign up. 

 

We have been staying busy during the off season 

with the camps, but we have also had a welcome-

home party, and we will be hosting some 

graduation parties at the bar. It’s a great area for 

a casual get-together. If interested, please contact 

Joe Giesting at: Joey.kolpingsoccer@gmail.com. 

 

We are always looking for more talent, so if you 

know of someone looking for a team or someone 

wanting to coach, please contact Alex Kelly at: 

Alex.kolpingsoccer@gmail.com. 

 

 

Walt Dewar, Kolping SC President 

  Kolping SC Tournament Director 

  walt.kolpingsoccer@gmail.com 

  (513) 312-8551 
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Father David Hiller Fund Report for July 

 

The Father David Hiller Fund received the following 

donations. 

 

Donations in Memory of Anni Wessels Conrad 

Anneliese Loesing Schulten, Joan Rehling, George and 

Clara Ostendorf, Helene Schrand, Brian and James 

Mueller families, Mary Ann Wurzelbacher, Chris Jansen, 

Helen Scheuing, Richard and Rhonda Wessels, Herman 

and Helen Mueller. 

 

Donations in Memory of Elaine Wilke 

Christa Olding, Otto and Celeste Hermes, Carl and Dottie 

Nissen, Vince and Bev Meyer, Henry and Marjorie 

Meyerrose, Alfred and Erica Redder. 

 

If you notice an omission from the list, please let us 

know. We are grateful for the many donations that have 

been sent in memory of our Kolping members and will 

use them to continue the work of Father Kolping. Thank 

you for your support! 
 

    Sincerely, 

    Paul A. Ahrnsen 

    FDHF Chairman 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Quotes from Andy Rooney 
 

I’ve learned … That the easiest way for me to grow as a 

person is to surround myself with people smarter than I 

am. 

 

I’ve learned … That everyone you meet deserves to be 

greeted with a smile. 

 

I’ve learned … That opportunities are never lost; someone 

will take the ones you miss. 

 

I’ve learned … That a smile is an inexpensive way to 

improve your looks. 

 

Kolping Members Receive Kolping 

National Distinguished Service Awards 

 

 
 
Tom Musbach, on the left, and Bob Bauer, on the 
right, received their Kolping National Distin-
guished Service Awards for 2020 at the General 
Meeting on June 4, 2021. Ted Wilke also received 
an award, but was not present at the meeting. These 
awards were supposed to be distributed at the 2020 
National Convention here in Cincinnati last 
September, but the convention, like so many other 
Kolping activities, was cancelled. Congratulations, 
Tom, Bob and Ted – these awards are much 
deserved! 
_________________________________________ 
 

Schützen Club News 

 

It looks like everyone who attended the End Party had 

a good time. I want to thank Aaron Callahan for taking 

over as your Shooting Club President.  

 

Jim Stukenborg will be contacting everyone to help 

with the gate during Schützenfest. We need help on 

Friday, Saturday and Sunday. If you can help, or if you 

know of anyone who wants to help, contact Jim. Have 

a terrific summer and I will see you in the fall! 

 

   Respectfully, 

 

   Steve Lawson, 

   Schützen Club President 

 

Deadline for articles to be submitted for 

the August Bulletin is Thursday, 

July 22 at 5:00 P.M. 

Please submit articles to 

Nancy Pelzel at: 

nancypelzel@aol.com 
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2021 Wedding Anniversary Celebrants 

 
 

Since we will not be able to celebrate as a Kolping Family, we would still like to send our 
sincere congratulations to the following Kolping Couples who are celebrating a significant 
wedding anniversary this year!  Blessings to all of you for many more years together! 

 

75 YEARS 
Erich and Ursula Meyer 

Married in Merzen, Germany on July 11, 1946 
They have two children; five grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. 

 

60 YEARS 
Raymond and Ruth Miller  

Married at Assumption Church on September 16, 1961 
They have six children and twelve grandchildren. 

 
Manfred and Regina Schnetzer 

Married at St. Antoninus Church on June 3, 1961 
They have six children and thirteen grandchildren. 

 

30 YEARS 
Russ and Barb Hessler 

Married on September 7, 1991 at St. Monica’s Church 
They have two children. 

 
Rick and Sue Valentino 

Married on September 28, 1991 at St. Francis de Sales Church 
They have three children. 
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Kolping Society Capital Fund Drive 
Progress Update - July Bulletin 

 

With your contribution, we can build on our legacy for our children and grandchildren for generations to come. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Mike & Laurie Kappen 
Herman & Helen Mueller 

Heinz & Margie Meyerrose 
John C. Roman 
Marilee Uhlhorn 

Amy & Theodore Klosterman 
Bernadette Brunsman 
Lawrence & Barbara Valerius 
Bro. Marcel Groth 

Thomas Scherz 
Ray & Ann Schlinkert 
Janet Talkers Kuhl 

Ben & Jamie Hoffmann 

Hubert Kramer 
In Memory of Otger & Maria Kappen 

Edmond & Joan Kuderer 
Michael D. Pierce 
Joseph & Theresa Vogelsang 

Jim Kemper 
Jeff & Annie Talkers 
Carl & Dorothy Nissen 
Brian & Christy Sunderman 

Karin Albrecht 
Thomas R. Teufel 
Tony & Carol Walker 

Wilhelm & Doris Gottenbusch  

Jim Thiemann 
Roger & Barb Adams 

Herman & Joan Koehling 
Christine & John Kemper 
Dale & Donna Sunderhaus 

Mara Oszaczky 
Mike & Patty Hinnenkamp 
Ray Freudiger 
Dan Fischer 

Walter Amrein 
Chris Petersman 
John & Clara Hamen 

The Carr Family 

 

Rev. Dan Kroger, OFM (2018 - present) Praeses Pledge Level 
Mike & Nancy Pelzel 
In Memory of Herman Talkers 
In Memory of Heinz Kuhl 

John Schnieder 
Mark & Diane Mohs Menzer 
 

Michael & Irene Hasenfratz 
Thomas & Lillian Ricke 
Celeste & Otto Hermes 

Allen T. Cliffe 
Clemens & Elisabeth Ricke 
Friends of Kolping 

Ted & Elaine Wilke 
Mary Ann A. Wurzelbacher 
Richard & Marcella Tabler 

Jerry & Johanna Stegman 
The Bob Pohlabeln Family 

 

 

Rev. Bruno Kremp, OFM (1991-2017) Praeses Pledge Level 
Vince & Bev Meyer 

Ray, Lois & Joe Kunze 
Philip A. Drees Family 

The Freese Family 

Manfred & Regina Schnetzer 
Jack Hoeting 

King David & Queen Katarina Strecker 1957 

Tim & Audrey Burda 
 

 

Rev. David Hiller, OFM (1957-1991) Praeses Pledge Level 
In Memory of Ferd & Lorraine Hoerstmann 
Bob Bauer 

Robert & Anna Marie Geoppinger 
Frank & Mary Albers 

Katherine & Michael Rademacher 

 

Rev. Berthold Harpring, OFM (1956-1957) Praeses Pledge Level 
   

 

Rev. Siegfried Schneider, OFM (1954-1956) Praeses Pledge Level 
Gerry & George Kreutzjans Family Yatz & Connie Kreutzjans  

 

Rev. Severin Lamping, OFM (1937-1954) Praeses Pledge Level 
   

 

Rev. Paschal Kerner, OFM (1933-1937) Praeses Pledge Level 
   

 

Rev. Maurice Ripperger, OFM (1924-1933) Praeses Pledge Level 
The Stukenborg Families   

Thank you for your Generosity! 

$600K 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

$0K 

$115,425 to date 
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Schützenfest Gift Basket Donations Needed!!! 
 

 

Schützenfest is coming up fast and the Basket Raffle Booth needs your help!  We will have approximatively 25  

Baskets and need as many great donations as you can provide.   

 

Listed below are several suggestions of items that can really help us out: 

 Sporting  Events –Reds, Bengals 

 Wine and Alcohol!! 

 Wheelbarrow of Cheer - nice alcohol and schnapps varieties 

 

 

These are just a few suggestions for what we need for the baskets.  If you can think of anything else or have an 

idea for a basket, please send them our way.  Too busy to buy anything?  We would gratefully take Money to 

help us purchase items.   Please write down who you are when donating.  We want to make sure we give 

you the proper “Thank you”!  

 

We need the donations as soon as possible.  It takes some time putting all the baskets together.  You can drop 

them off at the club house, mail them to me, or I can even pick them up. 

 

If you would like to help with the baskets please call me, I need all the help I can get.  Your help and generosity 

is truly appreciated!  Gift Baskets are one of the most important parts of Schützenfest and really helps our 

bottom line! 

 

Thank you so much and we look forward to another successful year! 

 

Cathy (Gerbus) Jung       Eileen Breyley 

1738 Wemblywood Ct      1725 Wemblywood Ct 

Cincinnati, OH 45240       Cincinnati, OH 45240 

513-403-1083        513-305-2532 

cathy@gerbus.com      ebreyley@cinci.rr.com 
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Schützenfest 2021 
 

As Kolping celebrates the 155th Anniversary of Schützenfest in Cincinnati and says good-bye to COVID-19 from July 16 – 18, I 

want to give you a final update on our exciting plans to celebrate this significant milestone! 
 

Highlights 
Here are some of the many highlights of our upcoming celebration: 

 3 EXCLUSIVE Beers from Germany – One of our special highlights is the offering of 3 draft German beers that are being 

brought to America exclusively for Schützenfest: The König Ludwig Helles, The König Ludwig Weissbier Dunkel, and The 

Warsteiner Brewers Gold - which is a brand-new offering making its American debut at Schützenfest! 

 Our famous and always popular Homemade Jägerschnitzel and Chicken Dinners are back Saturday and Sunday! 

 Our Very Special WunderWurst is Back – I am very excited that our special WunderWurst, created with our special bun 

toaster, all the way from Leipzig, Germany, is back!  This is definitely something you need to tell your friends and family about. 

 NEW ChickenWurst – We are excited to announce a new healthier option this year – the ChickenWurst, which is locally made! 

 Signature Homemade Sauerkraut Balls and Potato Pancakes are Back! 

 Bubenplatz – Need I say more? 

 Hanover Winery Special Edition SchützenApfel Riesling Wine is Back – We are happy to announce that our SchützenApfel 

Riesling Wine is back!  This original creation is wonderful to enjoy at Schützenfest and any time of the year. 

 Wein Schlüshies are Back – We can’t wait to build on the great success of our super popular Wein Schlüshies! 

 Enhanced Festival Layout – As I highlighted in the June Bulletin, we made some great enhancements to the fest layout. 

 NEW Youth Offerings – In addition to our Kinderplatz featuring inflatables, we are excited to announce the NEW Under 21 
Zone presented in Honor of our Junior King & Queen.  This new fun zone will be at our fantastic Kolping Park.  The fun, 

food, and refreshments will be tailored to a younger audience.  The Under 21 Zone will be run by the Kolping Soccer Club! 

 GACL Club Team Target Shooting Competition on Schützenfest Saturday – We are excited to be hosting the 5th Annual 
Team Target shooting competition on Schützenfest Saturday. 

 2nd Annual ‘Schützenfest 1K Bier Dash’ Fun Run on Friday Night – This extremely successful and fun event takes place again 

Friday night at 7:30 pm, immediately following Opening Ceremonies.  You can learn more about and sign up for the 1K Bier Dash 

at: https://runsignup.com/Race/OH/Cincinnati/SchutzenfestBierDash.  PLEASE PASS THE WORD ONTO FRIENDS AND FAMILY! 

 

 New promotional TV & Radio Commercials – Be on the lookout for our new :15 commercials on TV, Radio, and Social Media. 

 

 Entertainment Highlights – Our fantastic entertainment lineup will be headlined by the combination of the Alpen Echos and 

Herbert Albinus, who is coming all the way from Disney World.  A special highlight this year will be performances by our Kolping 

Sängerchor on Sunday.  We are also excited that members of the Roger Bacon Alumni Big Band will lead our Sunday Parades! 

 

 Schützenfest Grand Raffle – We have an outstanding Grand Raffle you do not want to miss!  Our prizes include 4 Suite Tickets to 

a FC Cincinnati Match; and 4 Suite Tickets to a Cincinnati Bengals Game! 

 
Follow Schützenfest on Facebook to stay up-to-date on all our happenings!  Let’s make Schützenfest 2021 a breakout year for the 

Catholic Kolping Society! 

 

Treu Kolping, 

 
Jim Stukenborg, 2021 Schützenfest Chairperson 
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Schützenfest Yard Signs & Date Stickers Are Here – Please Pick Yours Up 
 

Our 2021 Yard Signs are available for pickup in the Klubhaus.  Date Stickers are also available for those who saved their re-usable 

corrugated plastic yard signs after Schützenfest 2019. 
 

Yard Signs are critical to promoting Schützenfest!!! 
 

 

 

 

Schützenfest Planning Team – Important Upcoming Meetings 
 

Schützenfest Planning Team Booth Captains and Leaders – 
 

We need your attendance at our final planning meeting on July 7 in order to be as prepared as possible to celebrate the 155th 

Anniversary of Schützenfest in Cincinnati! 
 

IMPORTANT: In addition to the meetings outlined below, our Logistics Team will schedule mandatory meetings with some of our 

Booth Captains, primarily Food Booth Captains, to verify their needs, including food, supplies, equipment, electricity, gas, etc. 
 

 July 7 MANDATORY: Final Planning Meeting for ALL Booth Captains and Festival Leaders 

This meeting is critical to our overall success!  We need our Booth Captains and Festival Leaders there to review our 

plans and changes and make sure everyone is on the same page for what we need to do.  We will also cover any last-

minute issues and stress the importance of Schützenfest's success to our Kolping Society.   
 

Our meeting starts at 7:00 pm, with food and refreshments available starting at 6:30 pm.  Please be at this very 

important meeting or have a key representative there.  Please contact me via e-mail (schutzenfestcincy@gmail.com) 

to let me know who from your team will be attending. 
 

 July 28 IMPORTANT: Schützenfest Wrap-up Meeting 

While things are fresh, it is critical to have a wrap-up meeting to discuss our successes and ways to make things 

better in the future.  These meetings are critical to Schützenfest's continued success.  Please mark your calendars for 

Wednesday, July 28 at 7:00, with food and refreshments available at 6:30.  
 

We truly appreciate all that you do and for all your help and support! 
 

 

 

 

Parade Dress Guidelines 
 

General Kolping Membership - 
 

As Schützenfest is our window, actually door, to the community, it only makes good sense to show ourselves off in the best light.  

Also, since Schützenfest is America’s Oldest German Fest - Seit 1866, we would like all parade participants to be appropriately 

dressed.  A collared white shirt and khaki slacks for the Schützen, Tracht or Sunday casual for other participants.  Alcohol will again 

not be permitted in the procession.  
 

We are looking forward to a large percentage of the former kings and queens to participate in the parade.  If mobility is a problem, 

please let us know so we can try to make arrangements. 
 

- Bob Geoppinger 
 

 

 

 

Shooting for King Dress Guidelines 
 

Shooting Participants - 
 

Building on the ‘Parade Dress Guidelines’ above, all participants in the Shooting for King area must be appropriately dressed per the 

same requirements as our parade participants.  As we realize some participants may be coming from a work position on the 

grounds, some leeway may be permitted.  However, the new King and Queen must be in proper attire for the Coronation ceremony. 
 

We are excited as always for our Shooting for King event, especially as this is the 155th Anniversary of Schützenfest in Cincinnati! 
 

- Bob Geoppinger 
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2021 Calendar of Events 

JANUARY  NO GENERAL MEETING IN JANUARY 

  15 Schützen Nacht 

  30 Stube Nacht 

 

FEBRUARY  1 Board Meeting 

 5 General Meeting 

  13 Valentine’s Dance 

  19 Schützen Nacht 

  19 Fish Fry (Society) 

  26 Fish Fry (Sports Club) 

  28 Schlachtfest 

 

MARCH  1 Board Meeting 

   5 Fish Fry (Schützen Club) 

 5 General Meeting 

  12 Fish Fry (Fr. David Hiller Fund) 

  19 Fish Fry (Journeymen) 

  19 Schützen Nacht 

  20 King's Ball 

  26 Fish Fry (Endowment) 

  28 St. Joseph’s Day Mass 

  29 Board Meeting (April) 

 

APRIL   NO GENERAL MEETING IN APRIL 

   9 Kolping Memorial Tournament 

  10 Kolping Memorial Tournament 

  11 Kolping Memorial Tournament 

  16 Schützen Nacht 

  18 Awards Banquet 

  25 Sängerchor Spring Konzert 

 

MAY   3 Board Meeting   

 7 General Meeting 

  21 Schützen Nacht 
 

JUNE     1 Board Meeting 

     4 General Meeting 

  

JUNE   13 Father’s Day/Anniversary Mass 

  18 Schützen End Party 

19 Kings’s Ball 

19 Schützenfest Tournament 

28 Board Meeting (July)   

   

JULY  NO GENERAL MEETING IN JULY 

16 Appreciation Party 

  16 Captains’ Meeting Schützen Club 

  16-18 Schützenfest 

  31 5v5 Soccer Tournament 

 

AUGUST  2 Board Meeting   

 6 General Meeting 

  30 Board Meeting (September) 

 

SEPTEMBER NO GENERAL MEETING IN SEPT. 

10, 11, 12 Kolping Nat’l. Convention 

  17 Schützen Nacht 

  24, 25, 26 Fill the Net Tournament 

  27 Board Meeting (October) 

 

OCTOBER   1 General Meeting 

  15 Schützen Nacht 

  31 Memorial Mass/Goettafest 

 

NOVEMBER  1 Board Meeting   

 5 General Meeting/Elections 

 5, 6, 7 Harvest Fest 

 5, 6, 7 Fall Fest Tournament 

  19 Schützen Nacht 

  28 Weihnachts Konzert 

  29 Board Meeting (Dec) 

 

DECEMBER   5 Christmas Party/New Member Ind. 

  12 Children's Christmas Party 

  17 Schützen Nacht 

MEETINGS: 
 

Board of Directors Monday prior to the first  

   Friday of the month – 7:00 pm 

General Membership First Friday – 7:30 pm 
 

Senior Citizens Second Tuesday – 11:30 am 
 

Schützen Club  Third Friday – 7:00 pm 
 

Genealogy Group Third Sunday – 2:00 pm 
 

Sängerchor  Every Tuesday – 7:30 pm 
 

Soccer Club  Fourth Wednesday – 8:00 pm 

 

KOLPING MISSION STATEMENT 

 

We, the members of the Catholic Kolping Society of 

America, led by the vision of our founder, Blessed 

Adolph Kolping, promote the development of the 

individual and the family by fostering a sense of 

belonging and friendship through our holistic 

programs of spiritual, educational, charitable, and 

social activities. 


